
June 16, 2025

Dear Valued Patient,

We are writing to express our sincere gratitude for the trust and confidence you have placed in
Bruce Watkins, MD. We would like to inform you that Dr. Watkins will be leaving Bingham Healthcare 
to pursue a General Surgery Fellowship in Jacksonville, Florida. Although he will be greatly missed, 
we are pleased to support him as he begins this exciting new chapter.

Your continued care remains our highest priority. To ensure there is no interruption in your treatment, 
we are pleased to introduce R. Jeffrey Grondel, MD. Dr. Grondel is a highly experienced and 
compassionate orthopedic surgeon who shares Dr. Watkins’ strong commitment to patient-centered 
care. You can expect the same high standard of personalized attention and medical excellence.

Dr. Grondel is board-certified in both orthopedic surgery and sports medicine, bringing decades of 
advanced training and experience to our practice. He specializes in treating a wide range of 
orthopedic conditions, including injuries to the hand, shoulder, elbow, and knee. His expertise in 
minimally invasive arthroscopic procedures promotes faster healing, helping patients return more 
quickly to their daily routines and active lifestyles.

To learn more about Dr. Grondel or to schedule an appointment, please visit binghamhealthcare.org 
or call (208)-273-7700.

Thank you for being a valued part of the Bingham Healthcare family. We look forward to continuing 
your care with the same excellence, compassion, and trust you’ve come to expect.

Warm regards,

Emily Milton
Director of Physician Services
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